
A homegrown rabbi returns home
(and no, I’m not talking about me)

May/mid-June 2022                                   Nisan/Ayar/Sivan 5782

Temple Adath 
Israel Bulletin

SERVICES IN-PERSON, ONLINE 
Masks are now optional. Attendees still must sign in, however.

Services continue to be broadcast on Zoom and Facebook Live.

   Fifty years ago this spring, Rabbi Sally J. 
Preisand became the first woman to be 
ordained as a rabbi by a major seminary in 
North America. Last month we celebrated 
this occasion with a congregational seder 
led by Rabbi Jennifer Lewis of Xavier 
University. This month we are honoring it 
by hosting Rabbi Melinda Mersack as our 
speaker for Sisterhood Shabbat on May 20. 
To the best of my knowledge, Rabbi 
Mersack is the only person to become 
a rabbi who has been consecrated, bat 
mitzvahed and confirmed at our 
congregation. I can think of no one 

better suited to reflect on where we have 
been and where we are going in terms of 
gender equality than someone who knows 
our congregation and our movement so 
well. 
   While there are many reasons for joy, this 
milestone is also an occasion calling for 
somber reflection and critical assessment. 
Yes, we can be proud of what women have 
accomplished in the rabbinate. We should 
be grateful for the spiritual, intellectual, 
pastoral and social justice contributions 

David 
WirtschaŌer

FROM THE 
RABBI’S STUDY

See RABBI, Page 7

B A T
MITZVAH
PALOOZA!
Meet the celebrants, Page 3

Noon Sunday, May 22, 
Mersack & Stern Social Hall, followed by a

RRENOVATIONN 
CELEBRATION   

at 2:30 p.m. Look for details in upcoming emails.

TAI Annual Meeting
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   Now that  
Passover has 
passed, I’ll be 
planting my pepper 
garden. I’ll plant a 
few other things, 
but Angie and I 
love spicy foods. 
We’ll plant 8-12 
pepper plants of 
differing variety 
and heat levels. 
And around the 

beginning of August, we’ll have peppers for frying, drying, 
eating raw and for my buddy’s hot sauces. Gardening for 
myself, Angie and our friends is wonderful. Gardening for 
those in need – and to teach our children the benefits of 
gardening – is a gift. TAI has the gift-givers! 
    How many of you know that TAI has a huge garden plot 
behind the parking lot? Until two years ago, I didn’t know 
we had a garden. If I had, I wouldn’t have realized that it is 
a residential lot with no residence. Go take a look! It is 
TAI’s own self-contained Garden of Eden, minus the 
snake and the apples. There is even a little bit of the garden 
in our Temple, as many of the seeds used in the garden are 
sprouted indoors. Almost all of the harvest goes to those in 
need, with regular donations to the Hope Center and Bob 
Brown House, and some crops (the beets in particular) 
have been used by TAI on Rye and for food festival  
offerings. Thanks to 10 or so regular and semi-regular  
volunteers, nine of whom are TAI members, the temple is 
making a difference in the fight against hunger. So how 
did the garden begin, where are we today, and how can 
you and your children help? I'm glad you asked. 
    Two weeks ago, I was doing some upkeep near the  
garden. Inside the garden, Jo Stone and Anne Banks  
were doing prep work. Mickey Hernandez was turning  
compost. Then a group of Religious School students 
showed up and started working under Jo’s direction. They 
were so excited to plant seeds and proud of the weeds they 
pulled. Do you remember pulling weeds as a kid at your 
father’s direction? I do; I hated it. These kids loved 
it. After they left, another set of Religious School students 
showed up. They were just as excited and happy. After 
Religious School ended for the day, Jo and I talked about 
the garden and how important it is not just to our Jewish 
community but to our Lexington community. Since then,  
I have talked to Jo and others about the garden’s history 
and importance. 
   2009 was the magic year. Jane Grisé, a past TAI  
president who was then Religious School director, had  
returned from a conference and approached Jo Stone about 
incorporating gardening into the curriculum for the  
2010-11 academic year. Jo agreed and asked to use the 
vacant lot the temple owns on North Hanover Avenue. 
Originally, Ashland Elementary School and TAI Religious 
School students worked on the garden. In 2011 and 2013, 
TAI applied for and received sustainability grants from the 

city. The money was used to install the garden’s raised 
beds. In 2012, Jonathan Miller, one of my predecessors as 
temple president, donated some of his winnings from  
finishing 8th at the World Series of Poker to pay for  
fencing and install a spigot on site that replaced 300 feet of 
hose from the temple to the garden. Today, TAI volunteers 
and Religious School students do most of the garden work, 
with the bulk of the load falling on our volunteers. There 
are thoughts of increasing the number of beds, thereby  
creating more produce resulting in an even greater  
mitzvah, but that can’t 
happen without your 
help. 
     As noted, nine  
of the 10 regular  
volunteers are TAI 
members. Some, like 
Mickey and Jo, have 
been there since the 
beginning or close to 
it. Others like Anne  
are more recent  
volunteers. But  
tending a garden the size of ours takes a lot of work, and 
our folks need help! In addition to adults, children are  
welcome to volunteer. For example, Sophie and Eli  
Hoffman work in the garden as part of their b’nai mitzvah 
project. Whether or not your children have a bar or bat 
mitzvah coming, this is a great way for them to participate 
in a wonderful project. If you or your children, or both you 
and your children, are interested in lending a hand, let Jo 
(ljstone2473@gmail.com), Anne (annebanks510@ 
gmail.com) or one of our other excellent volunteers know, 
and they can help you get started. 

________________________ 
 

   Instead of recognizing  
one volunteer this month,  
I am shining the spotlight  
on all of our regular and  
semi-regular garden  
volunteers: congregants 
Dennis Heskel and Tricia 
Bowdidge (right), Jo Stone, 
Anne Banks, Mickey  
Hernandez, Laura 
Schachman, Russ Haas,  
Janny Scheeline and Jana 
Brooking, plus Trace, who  
is not a TAI member. (If  
I have missed anyone,  
I sincerely apologize.)  
These wonderful people 
have made a difference in our community and are  
outstanding role models. They are doers, and through their 
volunteerism are making a difference in people’s 
lives. Wouldn’t you like to join them? And, just as  
importantly, get to know them? You’ll be glad you did.   

Growing together in the temple garden 
FROM THE 
PRESIDENT’S DESK 

Rich 
Ornstein 

Upcoming garden  
opportunities 

 

   Weather permitting, the garden 
crew will plant warm-weather crops 
such as tomatoes, peppers and 
squash at 10 a.m. Sunday, May 15. 
Volunteers also are needed to help 
water the garden on a regular basis. 
   For more information, email  
Dennis Heskel at dheskel@ 
hotmail.com. 
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BAT MITZVAH 
Julie Cerel and Ron Phillippi and Jan and Jerry Cerel  

invite you to share in their great happiness as  
 

LUCY ELEANOR PHILLIPPI 
is called to the Torah as Bat Mitzvah 

 

10:30 a.m. Saturday, May 14, 2022 
at Temple Adath Israel, 124 North Ashland Avenue 

There will be a kiddush luncheon  
immediately after the service. 

 

Lucy also will participate in the Shabbat service  
at 7 p.m. Friday, May 13. 

BAT MITZVAH 
Aaron Yelowitz and Beth Yelowitz 

invite you to share in their great happiness as  
 

CORINNE HELENE YELOWITZ 
is called to the Torah as Bat Mitzvah 

 

10:30 a.m. Saturday, May 28, 2022 
at Temple Adath Israel, 124 North Ashland Avenue 

There will be a kiddush luncheon  
immediately after the service. 

 

Corinne also will participate in the Shabbat service  
at 7 p.m. Friday, May 27. 

BAT MITZVAH 
Douglas and Linda Katz  

invite you to share in their great happiness as  
 

MADELINE ROSE KATZ 
is called to the Torah as Bat Mitzvah 

 

10:30 a.m. Saturday, May 21, 2022 
at Temple Adath Israel, 124 North Ashland Avenue 

There will be a kiddush luncheon  
immediately after the service. 

 

Rosie also will participate in the Shabbat service  
at 7 p.m. Friday, May 20. 

BAT MITZVAH 
Daniel and Angela Schuman  

invite you to share in their great happiness as  
 

ABIGAIL KATHERINE SCHUMAN 
is called to the Torah as Bat Mitzvah 

 

10:30 a.m. Saturday, June 18, 2022 
at Temple Adath Israel, 124 North Ashland Avenue 

There will be a kiddush luncheon  
immediately after the service. 

 

Abby also will participate in the Shabbat service  
at 7 p.m. Friday, June 17. 
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FROM THE 
RELIGIOUS 
SCHOOL 
Elissa Weinstein,
Director

   Shalom! What a wonderful year of Religious School 
we have had! This was our first full year back in person 
since the pandemic began. We were able to lift our mask 
requirements toward the end, and what a joy it’s been to 
not only hear our children chanting, singing and laughing 
in the halls, but to see their smiling faces.
   In April we returned from spring break to fully immerse 
ourselves in Passover. In Hebrew our classes were 
perfecting their chanting and study of the four questions. 
In Art, our students created their own seder plates through 
some creative upcycling by teacher Sylvia Cerel-Suhl. 
Our younger grades learned about the different items 
on the seder plate. I also want to share that after an 
adjusted goal of raising a quarter of a ton of food (500 

pounds) for those in need, we did it! 
   The great things our Religious School students do every 
Sunday wouldn’t be possible without the guidance and 
support of our teachers. I would like to thank all the 
teachers who have made an impact on Religious School 
this year: Debbie Masters, Laura Schachman, Jo Stone, 
Sylvia Cerel-Suhl, Mark Schachman, Abe Nelson, 
Dan Isenstein, Diane Arnson-Svarlien, Dianne Bazell, 
Jordan Brennan, Nathan Palley, Rabbi David Wirtschafter, 
Carly Conaster, Deb Flomenhoft, Abby Miller, Lane Fine, 
Faith McBride-Byrne, Alex Bellocq, Barbara Goldman, 
Julia Creamer, Emily Miller and Gloria Falach.  Whether 
it was an occasional Sunday or every week, these people 
gave our children a gift.  Their hard work and support of 
Jewish education is exceptional!
   We are all looking forward to celebrating with our 
Confirmation class on May 29 as we send the next 
generation of Jewish young adults out into the world. 
What a joy it has been watching these children grow! 
   Please keep an eye out for information regarding 
Summertime Shabbats, and look for information this 
summer about registering for the 2022-23 Religious 
School year. It promises to be another great one! 

June 1-7 is NaƟonal CPR & AED Awareness Week. 
AEDs (automated external defibrillators) can help 
save lives during sudden cardiac arrest. At TAI, 
we have an AED on the wall outside one of the 
doors to the Mersack & Stern Social Hall (right). 
InstrucƟons for use are with the AED; the 
machine also provides voice prompts. If you 
have any quesƟons about the unit or its use, 
please feel to reach out to TAI staff for more 
informaƟon. From TAI Security 

Committee

SAFETY 
TIP

    Jordan Bryan and 
Haley Halstead of 
Dallas, Texas, were 
married April 3 in 
Dallas. Jordan is the son 
of Jared and Shirley 
Bryan.

   Lizzie Engel and Greg Tourial of 
Alexandria, Va., were married April 10 in 
Sterling, Va. Lizzie is the daughter of Bruce and Mary 
Engel and the granddaughter  of Etta Pollan.

________________________

   Ariel Gold-McCoy, a graduate 
student in the University of 
Kentucky Department of Civil 
Engineering, has been awarded a 
W.L. Matthews Jr. Fellowship to 
continue her post-baccalaureate education at UK. 
Ariel is the daughter of Erin Gold and Bill McCoy.

SSpringingg 
forthh 
Clivia plants in 
the hall outside 
the temple 
office put on a 
show this spring 
with their bright 
orange 
blossoms. 
Clivia, also 
known as 
bush lily, is 
indigenous to 
South Africa 
but it’s a favorite 
worldwide. 
Clivia is closely 
related to 
amaryllis.  
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Confirmation set for May 29 
 

   Five TAI teens will be confirmed during services at 
10:30 a.m. Sunday, May 29. The ceremony 
“constitutes an individual and group affirmation of 
commitment to the Jewish people,” according to 
ReformJudaism.org. 
   The confirmands are Cerise Archer, daughter of  
Ray Archer and Colby Cohen-Archer; Jonah 
|Creamer, son of Laura and Trevor Creamer; Tess 
Nelson, daughter of Deb and Pete Nelson; Amanda 
Palley, daughter of Kevin and Clair Palley; and Danit 
Schachman, daughter of Mark and Laura Schachman. 

   The Lexington Jewish community will observe Shavuot  
starting Saturday, June 4, at Ohavay Zion Synagogue. Study 
sessions start at 7:30 p.m., with Havdalah about 9:45 p.m., 
and additional study sessions afterward. Shavout services  
with Yizkor will be at 9:30 a.m Monday, June 6, at OZS. 
  Under current COVID protocols at OZS, mask are optional, 
but proof of vaccination is required. 
   Shavuot celebrates the giving of Torah at Mount Sinai and 
encourages Jews to embrace the Torah’s teachings and be  
inspired by the wisdom Jewish tradition has to offer,  
according to ReformJudaism.org. 
    Lexington’s observance is sponsored by TAI, OZS and  
Havurah. 

Congrats to our March Madness winners 
  Congratulations to the winners of our TAI March 
Madness bracket challenge. Lauren Hill took the top 
spot, with Gary Dunn second and Dale Schermer 
third. Each received a gift card. 

Registration is required, and attendees must provide proof of COVID-19 vaccination. To register,  
go to Bit.ly/JFByomhashoah. Contact mindy@jewishlexington.org for more information. 
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they have made. But we cannot ignore realities such as the 
pay gap, sexual harassment and lack of advancement that 
have been tolerated for far too long. 
   It is fitting that Rabbi Mersack, a daughter of our 
congregation, has selected the Daughters of Zelophehad 
as the text on which to preach. The dramatic passage 
in the Book of Numbers tells the story of a family with 
five daughters but no sons whose patriarch has died. The 
daughters go to Moses to petition to inherit a future land 
holding in Israel. Until this point, the practice had been for 
this asset to go to a brother or closest male relative of the 
deceased. God and Moses grant the request but with a 
significant caveat. Daughters can inherit land only if they 
marry within their tribe. It is a perfectly imperfect passage 
for our moment. The daughters bring their protest forward 
in a law-abiding and constructive manner. A male invested 
with the authority to convey God’s will then defines how 
much progress actually will happen. In a manner all too 
reminiscent of the work-versus-personal-life conflict of 
modern women, the biblical ruling 

imposes limits on whom women may 
marry if they want to assert their 
financial rights. The story is a clear-eyed 
example that the road to progress is 
never perfect or without pain. Intense 
conflict and disturbing compromise are 
part of the process. Rabbi Mersack’s 
presentation will be in the form of a 
midrash, her own rabbinic reimagining 
and interpretation of the biblical story. 
   Please join us for what promises to 
be a powerful service and a profound 
speaker. Rabbi Mersack’s remarks will 
be followed by a brief question-and-
answer period. You may send questions 
in advance to me (rabbiw@lextai.org) or 
to Sisterhood President Elissa Weinstein
(taisisterhoodpresident@gmail.com), and we will try to 
incorporate them in the conversation. May this year 
marking half of century of women in the rabbinate and 
100 years of bat mitzvah inspire us to keep working for a 
world that respects women’s rights, values women’s work 
and celebrates women’s achievements.

RABBI
Continued from Page 1

Rabbi Melinda 
Mersack is director 
of jHUB, which 
works with 
interfaith couples 
and families in 
Cleveland.
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FLOWER FUND 
Robin and Steven Gall in memory  of Phillip Gall  
and Sidney Gall 
Karen and Jerry Sander in memory of Hans Julius  
Sander, Rita Sander, Katherine Machesney and Melvin  
Machensney 
ScoƩ and Beth Schumacher in memory of Donna  
Silverman 
Alan and Elissa Weinstein in memory of Ord Matek  
and Lucille Paskowitz 
 
GENERAL FUND 
in memory of Leslie GuƩman: 
Susan Cobin and Randal Roorda, Hanover Towers  
Council, Keenan Family, Nat and Judy Sandler,  
Donald Southworth  
 
L’CHAIM FUND 
Roberta and Joseph Miller in memory of Leslie GuƩman 
 
RABBI’S DISCRETIONARY FUND 
Estelle Hamburg 

Nancy and Phil Hoffman in appreciaƟon of the rabbi’s 
guidance to Elia and Sophie for their b’nai mitzvah 
Paul Joseph 
Joann Miller in thanks for my 90th birthday and in 
memory of Bernard H. Miller 
Thomas Zentall 
 
SKULLER-COHEN –CEREL FUND 
Jan and Jerry Cerel in honor of the marriage of Bruce and 
Mary Engel’s daughter and in memory of Robert Cohen, 
Esther Cohen and Rose Brazin 
Samye and Darryl SƟth in honor of Lucy Phillippi’s bat 
mitzvah 
 
TAI SISTERHOOD/YES FUND 
Connie Loventhal in appreciaƟon for Uniongrams 
Lou and Bobbi Shain in appreciaƟon for Uniongrams 
 
TIKKUN OLAM FUND 
Lou and Bobbi Shain in memory of Leslie GuƩman 
 

 

CONTRIBUTIONS 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Yom HaShoah Commeration. 
   2-4 p.m. Sunday, May 1, at Ohavay Zion Synagogue, 
2048 Edgewater Court. See Page 6 for more information. 
 

PJ Library Yom HaAtzmaut Birthday Party 
   3-5 p.m. Sunday, May 15. Jacobson Park Shelter No. 1, 
4001 Athens Boonesboro Road. Join us as we celebrate 
Israel's 74th birthday with cake, Israeli games, a balloon 
artist and face painting! Sign up by May 5 by registering at  
Bit.ly/PJLibraryparty. 
 

JFB Annual Meeting and Awards 
   6:30-8:30 p.m. Wednesday, May 18. Mersack & Stern 
Social Hall at Temple Adath Israel. Details will be 
announced soon. For more information, email Executive 
Director Mindy Haas at mindy@jewishlexington.org. 
 

Emails and e-news 
   If you’re not receiving our weekly Shabbat or “Beyond 
the Bluegrass” emails, get on the list by contacting Daniel 
Baker at daniel@jewishlexington.org. 
 

Assistance requests 
   If you or someone you know needs help with housing,  
    

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
utilities, grocery shopping, picking up a prescription or 
transportation to a medical appointment, Jewish Family 
Services can help. Contact Paula Mertens, JFS director, 
at (859) 269-8244 or jfs@jewishlexington.org.  

News 
From 
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            YAHRZEIT … These we remember…                     
May 6 
Harry L. Alperin 
Don Buckholtz 
Lawrence Michael  
   Gerson 
Annie Jacobsen 
Samuel Kahan 
Oscar Kaston 
Morris Mayer 
John K. McDonald 
Beatrice F. Miller 
Isadore A. “Jack” Miller 
Seymour L. Moskowitz 
Nathan Mulinsky 
Seymour Nichtberger 
Shirley RaƩner 
Madelon Louise  
   George RoseƩ 
Ernest Rosenzweig 
Lee Wayne Hicks 
James Wile Strauss 
Haƫe Weil Thurman 
Irvin Young 
 
May 13 
Daniel Adams 
Carolyn Davis 
Irene Caudill Bloomfield 
Robert V. Breck 
Rose Cantor 
Robert Cazden 
Janet Clawson 
Charles H. Cohen 
Marie P. Davis 
Marion Fine 
MaƟlda Coulter Gilmour 
George Gordon 
Dorothy Halleck 
Emma Roos Hammel 
Marianne Madeleine    
   Haskell 
Rena Marks Markhoff 
Amelia H. Marks 
Lena D. Munich 

Liesel Rein 
Kurt Rosenbaum 
Barbara Robinson Roth 
Rose Rozen 
Joseph Shapero 
Joyce Wenneker 
 
May 20 
Sol Bederman 
Beverly Berkowitz 
Mae Cerel 
Emile Elkouby 
James Slaughter Frankel 
Charles Gewirtzman 
Edna Gorfine 
Sara Joffe 
YeƩa Levenson 
Morris L. Levy 
Leonard Lipton 
Harry Markovitz 
Robert Ades Mickler 
Joseph Herman Miller 
Frances Nisman 
Bobby Morse Payne 
Loraine Morey Rust 
Fannie H. Scher 
Herman Straus 
Grigori Tabacnic 
Renee Boral Trief 
Lillian Wintner 
Fannie Torte Wurmser  
 
May 27 
Ida Wides Baker 
Elsie Bloomfield 
Jean Louisa Brown 
David P. Davis 
Anita Fleet 
Mildred Emily Frank 
Alberta Gerson 
Jane Hart 
Daisy Frankel Klein 
Jack Joffe 
 

YeƩa Kravetz 
Julius Marks 
Jack MarƟn 
Melvina Newman 
Joseph G. Pressman 
Max Sandler 
William Snyder 
Goldie Walters 
 
June 3 
Max Bloom 
Jim Delk 
Rabbi Julian Fleg 
Jake Friedman 
Miriam Graff 
Rabbi Milton Grafman 
Marsha Rudnick Gross 
Nathan Herman 
Evelyn Hymes 
Craig Jonas 
Howard Kauffman 
Ruth Kuc 
Joseph Leep 
Constance Loventhal 
Bonnie McCrary 
Rita Mitchell 
Nichtberger 
Dorothy Palley 
Eleanor Potash 
Stanley Irwin Rose 
Robert Louis Scher 
Vida SchoƩenstein 
Nemat Shakib 
Yafa Shakib 
Freda Shraberg 
Luvishia W. SƟvers 
Bob Trammell 
 
June 10  
Maxwell Bloom 
Alan Bloomfield 
Blanche Bussel 
Irwin “Buz” Bussel 
 

Howard Cherin 
Isadore Davis 
Raymond GiƩelman 
Stuart Harris 
Aaron Hymson 
Joseph Manus “Jay”  
   Liebman 
Pearl Roorda 
Morris Schimmel 
Dorothy Silver 
DeWayne Sparkman 
Ruby Jewel Sparkman 
Irvin Stern Jr. 
Robert B. SƟth 
Maxwell Weinberger 
Irene Wenneker 
 
June 17 
David Ades 
Jayne BoloƟn 
Bill Booker 
BeƩy Bryan 
Rose Cantor 
William Clemmons Sr. 
Alva U. Coyle 
David Carl Dachner 
Dorothy Day 
Harold Louis Diamond 
David Fine 
Tanya Herman 
Sylvia Seligman Levy 
Agatha Kling Isaacs 
Albert Isaacs 
Ruth Kessler 
Nancy Latouf 
Barbara Liebman 
Manuel Lowenthal 
Tinya Norris 
Elouise Shepherd 
Sallye BarneƩ Slaughter 
Houston Todd 
Mrs. MarƟn Weinberger 
Norma Hundley  
   Whitehouse 
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WORSHIP, STUDY SCHEDULE

May 6
Shabbat  7 p.m.

May 7
Jewish Texts/Kollel  9 a.m.
Parsha  11 a.m.
Kedoshim — LeviƟcus 19:1
-20:27

May 13
Shabbat  7 p.m.

May 14
Jewish Texts/Kollel  9 a.m.
Lucy Phillippi bat mitzvah  
10:30 a.m.
Emor — LeviƟcus 21:1-
24:23

May 20
Shabbat  7 p.m.

May 21
Jewish Texts/Kollel  9 a.m.
Rose Katz bat mitzvah 
10:30 a.m.
Behar — LeviƟcus 25:1-
26:2

May 27
Shabbat  7 p.m.

May 28
Jewish Texts/Kollel  9 a.m.
Corinne Yelowitz bat 
mitzvah 10:30 a.m.
Bechukotai — LeviƟcus 
26:3-27:34 

June 3
Shabbat  7 p.m.

June 4
Jewish Texts/Kollel  9 a.m.
Abby Schuman bat mitzvah 
10:30 a.m.
Bamidbar — Numbers 1:1-
4:20

June 10
Shabbat  7 p.m.

June 11
Jewish Texts/Kollel  9 a.m.
Parsha  11 a.m.
Naso — Numbers 4:21-
7:89  

June 17
Shabbat  7 p.m.

June 18
Jewish Texts/Kollel  9 a.m.
Parsha  11 a.m.
Beha’alotkha — Numbers 
8:1-12:16

Study groups meet in person with a Zoom option.  

KOLLEL STUDY 
GROUP 
Kollel meets at 9 a.m. 
Saturdays, alternaƟng 
with Jewish Texts. The 
group explores cultural, ethical and 
historical aspects of our 4,000-year 
tradition. The emphasis is on dialogue and 

exploration. You may join the group any 
time.

JEWISH TEXTS STUDY
We will discuss 
selected readings in 
rabbinic literature at 
9 a.m. Saturdays, 

PARSHA
Join us each Saturday morning at 11 as we take a look at the Torah 
portion for the week. Sessions are not held when there is a bar or bat mitzvah service.

UPCOMING MEETINGS
ExecuƟve CommiƩee 
Thursday, May 12, 6:30 p.m.
Thursday, June 16, 6:30 p.m.

Board of Directors 
Tuesday, May 17, 6:30 p.m.
Tuesday, June 21, 6:30 p.m.

Annual meeƟng
Sunday, May 22, noon

TAI MISSION STATEMENT
Temple Adath Israel is a Reform Jewish congregation linked to a tradition of 

welcoming those searching for a community committed to honoring the dignity 
we all share as children of the one God by embracing these enduring Jewish values: 
AVODAH (Worship); TALMUD TORAH (Torah Study); TZEDEK (Social Justice); 

and KEHILAH (Community). Our mission is to inspire our congregants’ Jewish 
engagement and to ensure a vibrant Jewish present and future by nurturing 

the many generations of our community. We share a commitment to the 
Reform Jewish foundational beliefs of furthering individual and communal 

spiritual growth, while recognizing a range of personal philosophies, practices 
and needs. We are the community center through which our families can celebrate 

faith, justice, and the blessings of family lives present and future. 

New member
Mark Boian
4761 Agape Dr., 40514
(859) 494-0632
markphillipboian@
gmail.com  

New address
Rebecca Meece Dews
106 Hannsons Path, 
Georgetown, 40324

Directory update
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This Space Available

BrBrian’sBrBririaianan’s
BLUEGRASS AUTOMOTIVE

BRIAN NIGOFF
Owner/Technician

Why bring your car to Brian’s?
•  22+ Years Automotive Experience
•  Quality, Efficient Service at a Reasonable Price
•  Exceptionally Convenient Location
•  Factory Recommended Service Performed
•  ASE Certified Master Technician

Call or Email today for an Appointment

(859) 252-7426
749 West Main Street  •  Lexington, KY 40508

(at the corner of Main and Newtown)

email: briansbgauto@gmail.com

TECHNOLOGY EXPERTS SINCE 1922!

859.252.2216
232 E. MAIN ST. LEXINGTON, KY
WWW.BARNEYMILLERS.COM

T H E C O N F I D E N T C H O I C E .

This Space Available
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David Wirtschafter  Laura Creamer    
 Rabbi    Administrator   
 rabbiw@lextai.org     laura@lextai.org  
  
Rich Ornstein   Elissa Weinstein  
 President    Youth Education Director  
      
Debbie Masters  Lorne Dechtenberg  
 Vice President   Musician in Residence 
    
Mary Engel  Nick Fain  
 Treasurer    Brotherhood President 
 
Mark Schachman  Elissa Weinstein  
 Secretary   Sisterhood President   
    
Pat Shraberg   
 Immediate Past President      

BOARD OF DIRECTORS  
 

ELECTED/APPOINTED  
Anne Banks 
Bob Belin 
Debra Booker 
Jan Cerel 
Carly Conatser 
Aaron Ann Cole Funfsinn 
Randi Gaiser 
Rhonda Miller 
Smith Schwartz 
 
 

EX OFFICIO  
Nick Fain (Brotherhood) 
Garry Hoover (Endowment) 
Judi Gewirtzman (Sisterhood) 

TEMPLE ADATH ISRAEL 
124 N. ASHLAND AVENUE 
LEXINGTON, KY 40502-1595 
(859) 269-2979 FAX (859) 269-7347 

TEMPLE FUNDS
Contributions may be made to any of the following funds. Acknowledgment will be made to the individual or family honored and will be 
listed in the Bulletin. Please check the fund of your choice. All donations not specifically directed to one of the funds listed below will be 
placed in the Temple Hineni: Here I Am Reserve Fund. 

Adolph A. & Celia F. Abraham Music Fund 
Anita & Harold Baker Music Trust Fund 
Bloomfield Family Fund 
Jayne Bolotin Memorial Fund 
Temple Building Fund  
TAI Brotherhood Fund 
Centennial Fund 
Enrichment Fund   
Gerson Family Fund 
Dr. Victoria Greenberg Rabbinical Intern Fund 
Hineni: Here I Am Reserve Fund 
Maurice, Evelyn and Barbara Hymson Education Fund 
Sheldon “Cokie” Hymson Fund 
Maurice Kaufmann Adult Education Fund 
Cindy Jennings Kline Memorial Fund 
L’Chaim Fund 
Marilyn & Arthur Lieber Board Leadership Fund 
Anita W. Mersack Woman of Valor Award Fund 
Mersack Scholarship Fund  
Robert S. Miller Fund 

 

Dr. Sherman E. & Fannie H. Miller Memorial Fund 
Music & Worship Program Fund 
Janice Newman Fund 
Outreach Program Fund 
Preschool Fund 
Rabbi’s Fund 
Religious School Program Fund 
Rose Family Fund 
Rosenstein Family Fund 
Betty Rosenthal Rabbinic Chair Fund 
Ricky Rozen Memorial Fund 
Larry and Robert Scher Memorial Fund 
Skuller-Cohen-Cerel Fund 
Marty Solomon Fund for Jewish Youth Experiences and General 

Fund Purposes 
David, Ruth & Al Sommer Fund 
Tikkun Olam Fund 
Uniongram/Sisterhood YES Fund 
Wurmser Family Fund  
Youth Education Fund 

Please accept my enclosed donation in the amount of $________________________ for the fund checked above. 

For the recovery of _________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 

In honor of ________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

In memory of  _____________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
Please notify family of/or ________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
Address if not a Temple member__________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
Donor’s Name________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
Donor’s Address  
If not a Temple member_________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 


